
 
 

Friday 11th December 2020 
 
Dear Parents / Carers 
 
I do hope you are managing to keep well and safe. It has been a good week in terms of attendance, 
and I want to thank you again for your support in getting your children to school every day during 
these difficult times.  
 
It has been truly amazing to see how well the children have responded to the challenge of cross 
county. The classrooms and playgrounds were filled with a 'buzz' of excitement and sense of 
achievement as each pupil was praised by their peers on completion of the run. I saw pupils beaming 
with smiles at the fact they had completed the challenging course and others who had managed to 
improve their personal records. This week has also seen us celebrate and enjoy Christmas jumper day. 
I have enjoyed seeing pupils dressed in vibrant seasonal attire as we enter the festive period. I am 
pleased to say that donations raised from today will go towards supporting our chosen charities of 
MND and the Prince of Wales hospice. 
 
I hope you have a lovely weekend and I look forward to greeting the children on Monday morning. 
 
Kind regards                                                                                  
 
Richard Grogan 
Headteacher 
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Class Attendance 

Nursery  98.5% 

Reception  98.9% 

Year 1  97.5% 

Year 1/2  100 % 

Year 2  98.4% 

Year 3  93.5% 

Year 3/4  97.1% 

Year 4  98.9% 

Year 5  N/A 

Year 6  98.5% 

 



 

 
 
Star of the Week Certificates 

 
Class Star of the Week  

Reception Elliot Young 

Year 1 Jack Walters 

Year 1/2 Sam Fletcher 

Year 2 Corey-Lee Hyde 

Year 3 Lilly Milton 

Year 3/4 Harry Everitt 

Year 4 Mariam Ali 

Year 5 
Whole class for their dedication to home 

learning 

Year 6 George Chadwick 

HI & Deaf Resource Cody Bell 

 

 

Pinderfields Childrens A&E – Great Artwork 

 

       
 

We have received some photos of the children’s artwork that has been used to decorate the 

Children’s A&E ward at Pinderfields.  We’re sure you’ll agree they really help to make the 

ward feel more festive and cheerful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary 

15th December 2020 – Flu Immunisation mop up session 
17th December 2020 – School finishes 
18th December 2020 – Inset Day 
4th January 2021 – School returns after Christmas break 



Year 2 Art competition contributions 

The year 2 children have enjoyed the art competition for MNDA, they used oil pastels and 
water colours to draw ‘Pontefract Castle’ as the theme was ‘our local area’, they were inspired 
by the artist Paul Klee. 

 
 

Christmas Jumper Day 

 

Here are just a few pictures of the children enjoying Christmas Jumper Day.  Thank you for all 

your donations.  We will let you know how much was raised in the next Newsletter. 

 

 
 

 
 

And Makenna joined in with Christmas Jumper Day whilst shielding at home. Brilliant work 

Makenna. 

 

 
 

 



 
 

Inclement Weather 
 

In the event of school closure due to snow we will send notification to parents via Class DoJo 

and ParentMail in the first instance.  You can also get updates from Pulse Radio. 

 

 
 
Thinking of buying a real tree this Christmas, but don't like the hassle 
of getting rid of it after? Leave it to The Prince Of Wales Hospice!  
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

       
                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Useful Contacts 
 
Useful well-being and mental health information: 
  

For children and young people: 
WF- I-CAN 
https://wf-i-can.co.uk/ 
 
Young Minds 
https://youngminds.org.uk/ 
 
CAMHS Single point of access 
01977 735865 
https://www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/services/camhs-wakefield 
  

For Adults: 
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/mental-health-
wellbeing/mental-health-support 
 
Mind 
https://www.mind.org.uk/ 
  

Turning Point Talking Therapies 
01924 234860 
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/health-care-and-advice/public-health/mental-health-
wellbeing/mental-health-support 

 
School Uniform Stockists 
Our School Uniform stockists are both still operating and orders can be made for school wear, book 
bags and PE kits. 
Signature Retail, Ropergate, Pontefract 
Signature Retail are operating a click and collect system as well as accepting orders online through their 
website www.signatureretail.co.uk 
 
If you would like to make a purchase via phone, please telephone 01977 600324.  Payments can be 
made over the phone and items can be collected at certain times. 
 
Better and Bright Schoolwear 
Better and Bright Schoolwear are currently taking orders through their website: 
www.betterandbrightschoolwear.co.uk 
 
Alternatively, you may purchase items by calling 07486 140776 or 07837 078981 
 
 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support 

https://youngminds.org.uk/
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